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Thursday, October 21, 2021
Dear Parent or Carer
Parent Governor Vacancy
Two of our current Parent Governor’s term of office is coming to an end during November, which means we will have two  parent governor vacancies. This is a good opportunity for any parent or carer to be involved in the decision making process in our school. It is a voluntary role which includes undertaking some training and attending meetings. 
The governing body's main tasks are:

· to ensure that the school has a clear vision, ethos and strategic direction;

· to hold the Headteacher to account for the educational performance of the school and its pupils;

· to oversee the financial performance of the school, making sure its money is well spent. 
Parent governors are welcomed as valued members of the team and play a vital role in ensuring the governing body is aware of the views of parents and the local community. We feel sure that there are parents prepared to take on this important role and give their time and commitment to helping us to improve the school's performance.

Training and support will be available to help you develop into the role. This will include in-house mentoring and support as well as access to external governor training. 

Parent governors are elected by other parents and are vital to our governing board.  They have the same responsibility as other governors for carrying out the governing board's wide range of responsibilities.  Governors role is at the strategic or policy-making level in the school rather than daily operation of school. You do not have to be an expert on education to be a school governor and we value the experience that all governors bring to the role.  

If you join our governing board, you will serve for a four year term and you can continue to the end of the four years even if your child/children leave the school.  Please be aware, being a governor does take up time.  There are 3 governing board meetings each year, and governors usually serve on a committee   which meet once a term.  Although the role of governor is an unpaid position, it is a role which requires you to set aside time to: prepare for meetings, visit the school, undertake and update training.   

Who can be a parent governor?

All those who have parental responsibility and are over the age of 18 are eligible to stand for election, including parents who work at the school provided that they work for less than 500 hours per year when they are elected.   

There are some circumstances that disqualify an individual from serving as a school governor.  If you wish to stand, you will be asked to complete a self-declaration of eligibility form to state that there are no reasons for disqualification from serving as a governor and provide evidence of identity and address if required.  
Please read the Governor Role Descriptor , which can be found on the website using this link, which gives details of what the role involves. https://www.greenparkschool.co.uk/about/governors
If you would like to be considered for one of our Parent Governor roles, please complete the online FORMS stating why you would like to be a Governor at our school and what experience or skills you might be able to bring to the role. Please use this link to complete your nomination Form.
https://forms.office.com/r/1z92LrLeSZ
If the number of nominations is the same as or less than the number of vacancies, a candidate will be elected unopposed.  

If there are more nominations than vacancies, an election will take place.  In this case; statements submitted  by all candidates will be circulated to all parents with ballot papers.  

If you feel you can help in this capacity, please compete the FOMRS online to nominate yourself. If you require support, please contact the reception on 01902 556429 for an informal conversation with one of the senior leaders in school who will discuss the role in more depth with you.

Yours sincerely, 
Mrs Lorraine Dawney

Headteacher
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